
 

TOWN OF BRUNSWICK 

SPECIAL MEETING 

May 6, 2024, 6:00 p.m. 

TOWN HALL 
 

Board Members Present: Supervisor Herrington, Councilman Christian, Councilman 

Balistreri and Councilman Cipperly. 

Board Members Absent: Councilman Sullivan 

Also Present: Town Attorney, Tom Cioffi, and Town Clerk, Rebecca Del Gaizo. 

 

Supervisor Herrington called the official meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. 
  

The meeting was for the purpose of discussing and considering a matter of pending litigation; 

and for the Town Board Members to discuss and consider the employment history of a 

particular person, or matters leading to the appointment or employment of a particular 

person; and for the Town Board Members to discuss and consider any other matter lawfully 

coming before the Town Board.  

The notice was posted on the Town Bulletin Board, the Town website, and the Eastwick 

Press was notified. 

 

Supervisor Herrington made a motion to enter into executive session to discuss a matter of 

pending litigation, specifically the matter of Charles J. Bulson v. Town of Brunswick, Town 

of Brunswick Zoning Board of Appeals, et al. pending in the U.S. District Court, Northern 

District of New York, and to also go into private session to ask legal questions of and seek 

legal opinions from the town attorney, seconded by Councilman Christian. Unanimously 

approved. The board entered into executive session at 6:06 p.m. 

 

Some board members asked legal questions regarding the pending litigation which were 

responded to by the Town Attorney. No formal action was taken during executive session. 

 

Councilman Sullivan made a motion to exit executive and private session and return to 

regular session, seconded by Councilman Balistreri. Unanimously approved. The board 

resumed regular session at 7:24 p.m.  
 

NEW BUSINESS 
None. 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

ADJOURNMENT: 
Supervisor Herrington made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Councilman 

Sullivan. Unanimously approved. The meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Rebecca Del Gaizo 

Town Clerk 


